
THE BOARD OF S-S OF THE COUNTY OF STANISLAUS 

DEPT: Sheriff's Departmen 

Urgent R z n r m  CNoo AGENDA DATE January 27,2009 

CEO Concurs with Recommendation YES 415 Vote Required YES NO 
(Info ation Attached) 

SUBJECT: 

Approval to Purchase a Surplus 1992 Ford F700 Truck from the Salida Fire Protection District for Use by 
the Sheriff's Department 

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 

1. Authorize the Sheriff to purchase a 1992 Ford F700 Truck, VIN 1 FDWK74P9NVA07829, and transfer 
title from the Salida Fire Protection District. 

2. Recognize and direct staff to send a letter of appreciation to Salida Fire Protection District. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

The total cost of the purchase of the 1992 Ford truck is $2,500, which will be funded out of existing 
appropriations in the 2008-2009 Sheriff's Department Operation's budget. The SheriWs Department will 
own the vehicle and be responsible for on-going maintenance through Fleet Services. 

-- - - - - - - - - - - - - -_- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - .  

BOARD ACTION AS FOLLOWS: 
NO. 2009-85 

ATTEST: CHRISTINE FERRARO TALLMAN, Clerk File No. 



Approval to Purchase a Surplus 1992 Ford F700 Truck from the Salida Fire Protection District for 
Use by the Sheriffs Department 

DISCUSSION 

The Sheriffs Department performs a variety of specialized services to our communities. 
Currently, the Sheriffs Department Major Accident Investigation Team (M.A.I.T.) is in need of a 
truck to carry equipment and to pull a cargo trailer with additional equipment used by M.A.I.T. 
The Sheriffs Department became aware that a 1992 Ford F700 truck with approximately 26,000 
miles on it was to be surplused from the fleet inventory of the Salida Fire Protection District. 
Sheriffs Department staff inspected the vehicle and found it to be in excellent condition with low 
miles, an excellent maintenance history and already equipped with a majority of emergency 
equipment that would be needed for its operation by the Sheriffs Department. 

On November 19, 2008, the Board of Directors of the Salida Fire Protection District authorized its 
staff to sell the vehicle pursuant to their policy. Sheriff Adam Christianson and Fire Chief Dale 
Skiles met, conferred and established an agreed upon sales price of $2,500. This transaction will 
enable an asset acquired by one public agency to continue to be used by another public agency 
for the continued benefit of the public and eliminate the need for the Sheriffs Department to 
consider a more costly purchase alternative. 

POLICY ISSUES 

Approval of this item is intended to support the Board priorities of a Safe Community, Effective 
Partnerships and the Efficient Delivery of Public Services. 

STAFFING IMPACT 

There is no staffing impact associated with this item. 
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